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Date: 5/6/2021 
Agenda Item: 21-2639 
 

 
 

Name/Title (Caption as shown on agenda):  
Annual Contract for Refuse Containers 6100013732 JDF 

Brief Description of Item(s) and Use:   This contract  will provide the Solid Waste Management Department 
with a secondary source of refuse carts to ensure a sufficient supply of various size carts for the collection of 
recyclables, organic materials, and refuse for the residents of San Antonio. Due to delivery delays experienced 
by the City’s current vendor, this contract will provide the Solid Waste Management Department with an 
additional vendor to ensure an adequate inventory of carts to fulfill requests from residents in a timely manner.  
This contract will also allow the Solid Waste Management Department to maintain a sufficient inventory of carts 
in order to replace those that are lost, damaged, or stolen. These carts are provided to City residents that 
receive automated collection service.  
 
The City of San Antonio initiated the variable rate pricing program in October 2015.  This contract will allow the 
department to purchase additional carts during the transition to the Pay as you Throw (PAYT) program over the 
next several years where residents will be charged for garbage service based on volume.  The City of San 
Antonio utilized a cooperative contract in an effort to match the current refuse carts look and sizes. 

Total $: $1,641,000.00 annually 

 
Contract Period: 

 
Upon award through December 31, 2023 

Method of 
Procurement: 

Cooperative (H-GAC #RC01-21) 

Price Trend: New Contract 

Contract Info: Formal  ___   Annual  _X_    Support/Maintenance  ___    Lease  ___ 

Recommended 
Contractor(s):  

 
Otto Environmental Systems North America, Inc., 12700 General Drive, Charlotte, NC 
28273 
 

Previous 
Contractor(s):  

N/A 

Comments: N/A 

Anticipated 
Future 
Requirements 
and Action: 

N/A 

Procurement 
Alternative: 

Should this contract not be approved, the Solid Waste Management Department will not be 
able to utilize an additional vendor to provide refuse carts and could delay any requests from 
residents who wish to down size to a smaller refuse cart from due to the implementation of 
Pay as you Throw. 

Using 
Department (s): 

Solid Waste Management 


